
Keady with Althorpe Parish Council
Clerk’s Report:  July 2022
	1.0

	Pacey’s Lane
The Clerk has requested the Handyman remove the rock and place a cap over the Christmas tree ‘pipe’.


	2.0

	Main Street Althorpe
The Clerk has reported the vehicle parked at the end of Kelsey Lane to the Police on 101 and been advised that this is a Council Matter and not a police matter.


	3.0

	Overgrown Trees
The Clerk has spoken to the Handyman about the trees at the end of Woodgarr Avenue, which are overhanging the footpath and impeding pedestrians. The Handyman has said that he will cut the trees back.


	4.0


	Chesswick Avenue
The Clerk reported that the contractor had left spoil, from the Chesswick Crescent road widening works, on the grass at the end of Woodgarr Avenue. NLC have had the contractor return to site to remove it.


	5.0


	Picnic Benches
The two picnic benches for Althorpe (near the brazier) and the one for Pacey’s Lane have been delivered.


	6.0

	Parking Across Pavement.
The Clerk has reported the parking of vehicles across the pavement to 101 and received log # 123/12.07.22 The matter will be passed on to the local community team.


	7.0
	Parking Outside the School

The Clerk has contacted the Team Leader (Parking and Community Wardens) and requested a report from the last visit to the school.


	8.0
	North End: Gullies
The Clerk has requested that a tanker attend to flush out the gullies at North End, Keadby.


	9.0
	Bridleway/Footpath
The Clerk investigated why the Derrythorpe Bridleway is signed as a footpath and found that ‘Bridleways (or bridlepaths) are also footpaths, but additionally users are permitted to ride or lead a horse, and ride bicycles. Horse drawn vehicles are not allowed’.


	10.0
	Low Water Pressure

The Clerk was contacted by a resident, about the low water pressure at North End 
Keadby. The Clerk contacted Yorkshire Water and was informed that there had been issues in the past couple of weeks and tankers of water had been deployed in the area. No update was available because Yorkshire Water’s IT system was down - but Yorkshire Water will update the Clerk when their system is back up.


	11.0

	Donation
The Clerk met with Galliford Try - who presented a donation of £300 towards the Unknown Soldier memorial in Keadby. The donation has been deposited into the Parish Council’s bank account.


	12.0
	Althorpe Speed Indication Device 

The Clarke has contacted North Lincolnshire Street Lighting Officer and requested that the SID be moved from streetlight 20 to Streetlight 18.



13th July 2022
